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Sorry editors mistake I forgot to include it 

 

Presidents Report 

 

Well things have been running so smoothly lately that there is very little to report this month.  

We have been very much on a watch and maintenance (not much of that due to the weather) and 

there has been little chance for photos either. 

 

The Fire Mitigation Project (Fire Trailer) has been completed and all the relevant documents and 

photos have been sent to the Clarence City Council and the RACT. The CCC provided the club with a 

$1500.00 grant in 2015 and  the RACT also providing $650.00 from their Community Fund. The 

completion of this trailer will hold us in readiness for the dry Summer yet to come. It is envisaged that 

the trailer may be put to other uses such as spraying the perimeter fences for weeds and long grass. 

The credit for obtaining the funds and the building of the trailer was the work of Jason, Dave Ellis 

and the committee of the day in 2015. 

 

I visited KF yesterday (26
th

) and came by two old stalwarts, Nils and ‘Big Bill’ in the clubhouse with a 

roaring fire going, attempting to buddy up one of Bill’s big planes. At the progress that was being 

made this looked like an all day event and one ton of firewood! 

 

Our two travellers are still at it, Peter staggering from one Chinese restaurant to another and photos 

of ducks, dogs, Tai Chi, animals, buildings and highways, more dogs, more restaurants and Jason in 

his element with the Large Scale Day in the UK at Cosgrove. 

 

Happy flying if the weather lets us. 

Barry Gerrard 

  

 

 

 


